
University Resources Commission Meeting Minutes February 23, 2022 

 

Roll Call: Craig Elmore, Durant Frantzen, Abel Morales, Mary Kay Cooper, Lloyd Butler, 
Brandy McLelland, Mark Weichold, Iris Castillo, Wowek Kearney, Leonard Love, Qi Han, 
Gilbert Barrera, Darnell Smith, Jarrick Brown, Joseph Simpson, Rohan Christie-David, Chin-
Yen Liu, Ashley Spicer Runnels, Kathryn Funk-Baxter, Zeke Naifeh 
 
 
Meeting Start: 2:31pn 
 

Welcome and introductions 

• Zeke Naifeh was introduced as the replacement for Dr. Edwin Blanton 

Minutes from the February 2nd meeting 
 

• Any edits please send to Tristan. 

Results of the poll – Budget increase for peer mentoring program 

• Results were shown as follows: 
o Yes – 10 votes 
o No – 2 votes  

 
Tuition and Fee Revenue – FY22 Budget to Actuals 

• Lower graduate students than expected 
• Around $250,000 under budget 

 
Revenue Comparison 

 
• Loss of HEERF Funding 



• A little more income due to bringing freshman and transfer students and putting them on 
the guaranteed tuition plan which is slightly higher next year 

 
 

Maintenance, SSC, GIP, and System assessment increases 
 

• SSC contract is going to increase due to the 2.25% increase in contract 
• Around $900,000 of cost that are unavoidable with contracts and assessments  

 
CRU Proposals – Anticipated $750,000 originally but has been corrected to around 

$706,139 
 

• President’s cabinet proposal - $706,139 
o $393,000.00 - Additional peer mentors, support for retention of DSS   

  Admin coordinator II, activities that support transfer   
  growth, freshman growth and enhance retention of at-  
  risk students, and a new position/division head for student   
  retention efforts in Academic Affairs. 

o $238,000.00 – Additional student advisors 
o $75,000.00 – Institutional research analyst 

• Provost proposal - $751,416 – will be adjusted based on new budget 
o $312,240.00 - Eight additional undergraduate academic advisors 
o $375,176.00 – Four additional faculty members, four additional tutors,   

  one graduate student for INRW, two dedicated computer   
  classrooms in  classroom hall 

o $64,000.00 – Institutional research analyst 
• Overlap between both CRU proposals 
• Sean Wowek - Should we considering funding recruiters, targeting advertising,   

  specific initiatives for graduate student enrollment. 



• CRU is geared towards undergraduate students and at risk students 
• Corey Basso 360 consulting is working with the advancement office for placing of ads 

and branding dollars. 
• Possible to invest one-time dollars next year if there Is success with current efforts 
• CRU is leaning towards being a potential recurring funding – Not 100% guaranteed but it 

is - Formula driven 
• Recommendation to send a poll out to URC to solidify a CRU proposal to have  in the 

budget 
• Iris Castillo – For the advisors what are the requirements to be hired? Will be this per 

college? 
• Mark Weichold – These advisors will still be central however it will bring the ratio down 

from around 500 to 325 and be a lot better experience for students. 
• Versatility for different advisors when we are looking to hire them – times for availability 

etc. 
• Most university ratios are around 300 students per each advisor 

 
Salary plan recommendations 

 
• Two proposed options: 

o A 2% merit pool effective September 1, 2022 with a 1.6%    
($880,000.00) reallocation for each division's total budget. 

o A 2% merit pool effective March 1, 2023 with a .8% ($440,000.00)   
Reallocation for each division's total budget for FY 2023 and then another 
reallocation for FY 2024. 

• These will be a continued base increase using a 2% merit pool 
• Rohan Christie-David – Suggest that we keep the permanent increase but also raise the 

.8% to allow for a one-time payment as well as the base merit increase too.  
• Joseph Simpson – It seems that giving a merit is not a priority here given we have not had 

many in past years. We need to have a strategic intention for merit increases. 
• Rohan Christie-David – Some downside is that budgets are going to get cut for  the 

merit increase. But we need to provide some relief to faculty. If our numbers are rising 
there is a good possibility we have excess earnings. 

• Estimate of 2 permanent salary increases in the last 13 years has been few.   
• Definitely a big difference in a permanent increase and a one-time increase.  
• Joseph Simpson – This needs to be in the budget. Whether we do it now or 5 years from 

now it needs to be done eventually.  
• If there are more excess earnings than expected there could be room to do a higher 

percent than 2%. 
• This would be an important behavioral aspect for the faculty if this is put in place 
• A poll will be sent out for the recommendation 

 
Debt Service for new COEHD and Public Health Building 

 
• $4.3 million - Awarded for the Education and Public Health building 



• Programming for this facility has been initiated to help determine what is needed in the 
building? 

• New rules and regulations around C cap projects are not known yet  
• Budget of $45 million dollars for this 
• Received approval for building our new housing phase II at the latest board meeting 

 
Questions from Committee 

 
• Sean Wowek – How do we do the negotiations with our insurance providers when they 

hit us with an increase? Do we do a bid every year? Every other year? 
• Kathryn Funk-Baxter - This is something that is done every year and we are self-insured. 

We have blue cross blue shield representation to manage our plan. This is something that 
system takes care of. COVID has caused increases as well. 

• Durant Frantzen shares feedback on what our professional development funds were last 
year and how we can rectify the deficit we are operating off of from the previous year. 
After speaking with other department chairs in his college he recommends that we budget 
for incremental increases for each year to get up to the $2000 per faculty after 3 years. 
We are at 225 full time faculty and are $369,000 and we need $482,000.00 to be fully 
funded. 

• President gave some of their operating budget to give every faculty $2,000 just this year 
• Needs to permanently be built into the budget 
• Needs to build into the budget per each new faculty member being added to the budget.  
• A poll will be sent out to vote on this recommendation. 
• Kathryn Funk-Baxter – How did we end up at the 8% for the professional and tenured 

track faculty rank promotion? 
• Joseph Simpson – This was a median between other Universities. Nothing special about 

this number. This will be applied to professional track as well as tenure track. 
• Poll will be sent out on this as well 

 
Next Meeting dates 

 
March 3rd – 9:00 – 11:00am - Review of the draft budget 
March 9th – 12:30 – 2:30pm - Review budget that includes any potential amendments by the 
president 
March 21st – 10:00 – 11:00am 
April 13th – 2:00 – 3:00pm 
 
 
Adjourned: 3:50pm 
  


